
Town Council Minutes, December 14, 2022 

The Bloomsburg Town Council held a public meeting on Wednesday, December 14, 2022 beginning at 1:30 p.m. 
in Council Chambers, 2nd Floor, Town Hall and via teleconference.  The public joined by dialing: +1 646 558 8656 
U.S. and included the meeting ID: 456-920-3798 or online at: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/4569203798.  In 
attendance were Justin Hummel, Toni Bell, Bonnie Crawford, James Garman, Vince DeMelfi, Nick McGaw, James 
Huber (Zoom), Town Manager/ Secretary/ Treasurer Lisa Dooley, Director of Finance Kim Pogash, Director of 
Governmental Services/ Recycling Coordinator Charles Fritz, Director of Public Works John Fritz, Chief of Police 
Scott Price (Zoom), Director of Code Enforcement Michael Reffeor, and Airport Coordinator BJ Teichman.  Also 
present were MJ Mahon and Dawn Moore. 
 
Council remarks. 
Mayor Hummel mentioned that the meter request from the University will be included in next year’s Downtown 
Bloomsburg Inc. request.  The rest of Council agreed not to make any motion on the request at this time for the 
2022- 2023 season. 
 
APPROVAL OF A SEDA-COG FFY 2019 CDBG ENTITLEMENT INVOICE IN THE AMOUNT OF $1,220 FOR THE 
NORRIS E. ROCK MEMORIAL POOL. 
On a motion by N. McGaw, seconded by T. Bell, and voted on unanimously, Council approved the 2019 CDBG 
Entitlement invoice in the amount of $1,220 for the Norris E. Rock Memorial Pool. 
 
2023 BUDGET. 
Council further discussed the 2023 budget.  Some cuts were made from the budget to lower the overall tax 
increase to one mill of tax for general fund purposes.  It was discussed not to raise the library mill tax for 2023.  
The draft budget will be posted for public review along with being posted in the newspaper.    
 
Council decided on the date of December 27th at 1:30 p.m. to review and vote on the 2023 budget. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 3:55 p.m. with no other business to attend to. 
 

 
 Lisa Dooley 

Town Manager/Secretary/Treasurer 
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